FSGW Board Meeting Minutes –Tuesday, September 06, 2011

Attendees: President Mary Cliff, Vice President Bill Mayhew, Treasurer Jerry Stein, 

Membership Chair Stephanie Kaufman, Dance Chair Penelope Weinberger,  Program Chair Betsy Platt, Publications Chair Roxanne Watts, Publicity Chair Katie Blaisdell, At-Large Sue McIver and Michael Barraclough. 

Mary called the meeting to order at 8:15 p.m. 
Minutes for August were presented. Sue requested a change – she will assist with purchasing and organizing materials for the Takoma Park Folk Festival, not be entirely responsible.  Penelope states the surcharge from GEPPAC will begin on Jan. 1, not Feb 1s and all dances booked for next year are contingent on the approval of GEPPAC, as is usual. 
Bill moved to approve the minutes, 2nd—RosieLee. Approved.
Membership Report:

Stephanie e-mailed a graph showing declining membership over the last 5 years. There was a question about the numbers being accurate as the graph indicates there were almost 6000 members 5 years ago, and everyone believes this to be inaccurate.
Publicity Report:

Katie requested information on the Tony Behrend program on October 6

There will be a table for membership signup and publicity at the Takoma Park Folk Festival on Sunday, September 11. We agree that Washington Folk Festival T-shirts and Contrastock T-shirts will be sold.

The Takoma Park Street Festival will be October 2, before the next meeting so we need to ensure we are organized

The Facebook page is up and running. An invite is created for each event. 

Action Item: Ensure Stephanie is staffed with volunteers for the upcoming festivals.

Dance Report:

Penelope suggested we have a student rate for the dances of $5.00 A student up to age 22 with an ID would be eligible.  The admission to dance will be decreased to $8.75 plus the . .25 which will be paid to GEPPAC to cover the surcharge they initiated this year. The price for Contrastock will be increased from $30 to $32 for members and the fee for non-members will be $38.
Publications Report:

Jennifer will provide mock-ups for revised newsletter design.
The Web/Board committee meeting will be on September 18 in Reston at 12 noon. 

The Logo –thumb nail sketches are being done.
Betsy will assist in distributing the extra newsletters for this month.

Programs Report:

Esma Rezepovda was cancelled due to Visa problems.

We still need to schedule a program for January – the possibility is for Danny Knicely’s film on Mountain Music in the Himalyas.

Mary suggested that a sound demo be scheduled at WES for new sound equipment which we would purchase with the idea that the sound guys can walk right in without taking a lot of time to set up before the concert. We don’t want to increase our rent. Curtains at WES would enhance the sound but we are unsure about whether they exist.
David Eisner has requested we spend $4400 on new sound equipment –monitors at Glen Echo. Betsy and Penelope suggested we request e-mails from David describing the equipment and its advantages, as well as evaluations from other sound experts. 
ACTION ITEM: Determine whether WES has curtains and needs help in installing them.

ACTION ITEM: Request an e-mail from David Eisner describing his requests more specifically.

Budget:

Last year’s proposed budget predicted a $20,000 loss. Discussion ensued on how to make up a deficit via our fund-raising efforts. Next month we will discuss offering incentives to donors for larger donations. In 2010-2011, fundraising took in $17,000, ($13,000 from Mary’s letter and $4,000 miscellaneous) with one donor giving $5,000.
Friends of the Festival took in $9700 in advance and $13,000 at the door, almost $22,000

We ended the year with a balanced budget, partially because Contrastock netted $2000 and we did not spend the $7500 we set aside for sound equipment or the $2500 for web development. 

Betsy suggested her budget remain the same. Approx $1000 is allotted per program (free to members) --- $350 to rent WES, $200 for sound, and the remainder for the performers.  Special event revenue was estimated at $9000, but $4000 was taken in. There were five events. Noel—lost $200, Joe Hickerson, Tim Erickson, amd Archie Fisher/Garnet Rogers on which we lost $300.  Kolodner/Baker/Kolodner—lost a few hundred, also.  Halloween Stories – broke even. 
Katie requested $1000 for publicity. 
Roxanne requested a 3% increase for newsletter expenses to cover increases in mailing and printing costs, plus $3000 to pay Jennifer for graphic design. 
$3000 will be allotted for Web Development.

Bill moved we adjourn the meeting at 10:05 and RosieLee 2nd ---Motion passed.

